

450 Brookline Avenue Boston, Massachusetts 02215-5450 617.632.3000 617.632.5330 TDD

November 16, 2015

Keith Desserich Chairman and Co-Founder The DIPG Collaborative 10280 Chester Road Cincinnati, OH 45215

Dear Mr. Desserich,

On behalf of Dr. Mariella Filbin at Dana-Farber Cancer Institute, I would like to express our appreciation to you and the members of the DIPG Collaborative for the \$100,000 grant award to support her research project entitled "Discovering novel epigenetic dependencies in Diffuse Intrinsic Pontine Glioma." This confirmation letter may be posted on your website.

This project has received full committee approval from the Dana-Farber Cancer Institute Institutional Review Board (IRB) on 12/19/2014. Therefore, the study is active and will continue throughout the grant period. As this is a research project and not a clinical trial, there is not a link to include for patient enrollment. However, scientific questions may be directed to Dr. Filbin; she is the lead researcher for this project and can be reached as follows:

Mariella G. Filbin, MD, PhD Senior Fellow in Pediatric Hematology/Oncology Dana-Farber Cancer Institute 450 Brookline Avenue Boston, MA 02215-5450 Phone: 617-632-5993

Fax: 617-632-4410

Mariella GruberFilbin@dfci.harvard.edu

Questions regarding the administration of this award can be directed to:

Christopher Kelly 450 Brookline Avenue, BP329 Boston, MA 02215-5450 Phone: 617-632-5750 christopherm kelly@dfci.harvard.edu Thank you again for your partnership and dedication to DIPG research.

Sincerely,

Jina DaSilva
Assistant Director of Grants and Contracts

cc:

Mariella G. Filbin, MD, PhD

Joseph Trivino